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KEEP MOVING 
KEEP GROWING 
KEEP LEARNING 

Tupungia te aroha o te ako  
hei anga mua 

 

 

 LYNMORE SCHOOL VISION STATEMENT 

We strive to inspire a lifelong passion for  
learning. Our approach is rooted in  

championing teaching excellence and providing  
a diverse range of learning opportunities in an 

engaging environment.   
Drawing on meaningful connections to our 
hauora, whenua, iwi, hapū and whānau,  

we empower our students to become 
compassionate and well-rounded individuals. 

SCHOOL HATS ARE  

COMPULSORY THIS TERM! 
Hats are available from the school 

office at a cost of $12.00 

 
 

CAN YOU HELP PLEASE? 

FRIDAY, 15TH NOVEMBER  -  
TOMORROW 

  

TEACHER ONLY DAY 
 

School is closed  
for instruction! 

The new date for Run, Jump, Throw is 
next Thursday, 21st November. 

SAFETY — Pleasure ensure our children 
cross on our pedestrian crossing and NOT 

cross elsewhere on the road. 



 
 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL ... 

Tēnā koutou katoa, 
As we near the end of the term, I want to take a moment to celebrate the incredible behaviour, 
positive mindset, and unwavering attitudes of our tamariki at Lynmore Primary School. It’s heart-
ening to see how our Positive Culture 4 Learning Framework, guided by our school values of  
Aroha, Curiosity, Integrity, and Community, continues to create a supportive and engaging learn-
ing environment. These values provide clarity and purpose, helping our students thrive both in 
and out of the classroom. Our shared goal is to nurture each tamaiti into a great person who con-
tributes positively to our society. With your continued partnership, we will achieve this together. 

Nau te rourou, Naku te rourou, Ka ora te iwi. 
With your basket and my basket, we will succeed. 

 
Athletics Celebrations 
This week, our Middle and Senior School students participated in our Lynmore athletics day. It 
was an amazing day filled with both competitive and non-competitive events, ensuring every  
student felt included. A huge thank you goes out to Mrs Mac and Whaea Catherine for your me-
ticulous organisation and leadership – your hard work is deeply appreciated. Unfortunately, due 
to uncertain weather, we have postponed today’s Junior School’s Run, Jump, Throw event, which 
will now take place on next Thursday, 21st November. 

Kapahaka @ Lynmore 

In the coming weeks, we have several exciting Kapahaka events that showcase the hard work 
and dedication of our teachers, tutors and students: 

1. Te Arawa Primary Schools Kapahaka Competition – A regional event at the Energy 
Events Centre, Rotorua, on Friday 22nd and Saturday 23rd November. Our tamariki will perform 
on Saturday 23rd November at 3:20pm, with the chance for the top five schools to qualify for Na-
tionals next year. 
2. Rotorua Primary Schools Ahurei Festival – A city-wide celebration of Te Ao Haka on Mon-
day 25th November at the Sir Howard Morrison Theatre. Our Middle and Senior School 
groups will perform in session two, from 7:30 to 9:00pm. 
3.  Te Hiwi o Toroa - Rotorua East Kahui Ako event – An Eastside School’s celebration held 
on Monday 2nd December at Mokoia Intermediate. We are proud to have Junior, Middle, and 
Senior School groups participating. This is a free event, and we warmly welcome all whānau to 
attend. 
 
Additionally, there is an opportunity for Lynmore School to partici-
pate in the Rotorua Christmas Parade on Saturday 30th November. 
Paul Hickey, the event coordinator, has invited our school to join 
and even offered a professionally-designed prehistoric-themed 
float, ready for assembly. While our staff are fully committed with 
end-of-year activities, we would love to open this to our school 
community to see if anyone is interested in leading this for Lynmore 
School. If this interests you, please contact Mary-Anne in the office, 
as it promises to be a special day for our tamariki and community. 
 
Fill the Bus  - Lynmore School will again support this worthwhile  
campaign  - supporting the Rotorua Salvation Army Foodbank  
Appeal.  Please leave your food donations at the school office. 
        
Ngā mihi nunui 
 
Hinei Taute  Principal 



 
 

WE WELCOME TO OUR STAFF FOR 2025... 

 
      
  
 

Tēnā koutou katoa, my name is 
Andrew Doyle. I have been 
teaching at Otonga Primary for the 
last two years, prior to that I taught in 
the senior school of Lynmore for 
eight years. I am excited to be 
returning back to Te Kura ō 
Ōwhatiura. 
 
I am originally from Ireland and I am 
married with three daughters aged 8, 
9 and 11. In my spare time I like to 
stay active and I love sport. I play a 
variety of sports such as futsal, golf, 
running, table tennis and football. 
 
I love teaching and endeavour to 
create an environment where 
students are happy and challenged. 

My name is Denise Coker. I am 
so excited to be part of the 
Lynmore Whānau in 2025! It is 
a privilege to come full circle and 
teach at my former  primary 
school and bring teaching home 
to my own community. I am a 
Lynmore local, love the forest and 
lakes, and have a 3 year old son 
who will join the Lynmore crew 
eventually too! I have been in the 
profession for over 10 years, most 
recently teaching at Kaharoa 
School.  
 

In my class, I am dedicated to 
creating a safe, inclusive space 
where every learner’s culture, 
strengths, and perspectives 
are respected and celebrated. I 
look forward to meeting you all in 
2025! 



 
 

DATES TO REMEMBER ... 
 

     

 

You are invited to the…. 
 

LYNMORE PC4L PRIZEGIVING 
 

Tuesday, 10th December in the hall 
 
 

* Year 0  - 2 at 9.30am 
 

* Year 3 and 4 at 11.30am 
 

* Year 5 and 6 at 1.30pm 

On Thursday, 12th December… 
 

we  are celebrating our  

Year 6 students graduating 
 

5.00pm in the school hall. 

Last day of Term  4, 2024… 
 

Friday, 13th December 
School finishes at 12.00pm 

 

Final Community for 2024 is in 
the school gym at 10.00am. 



 
 

HINEMOA 1 NEWS... 

 
 

 
 



 
 

HINEMOA 1 NEWS... 

 
 

 
 



 
 

ATHLETICS RESULTS... 

 
 

 



 
 

ATHLETIC RESULTS continued... 

 

 

 



 
 

ATHLETIC RESULTS continued... 

 

 

 



 
 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION... 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

ATTENDANCE  
INFORMATION: 

Fact: If a student misses 20 days 
of school every year, by the end of 
Year 12 they will have missed more 
than a years’ worth of schooling! 
 

Fact: Students with good  
attendance  generally achieve  
higher grades and enjoy school 
more. 

Our school DONATION is 
$150.00 for the  

eldest child and $75.00 for any 
additional  

family member per year.   
 

These are tax  
deductible and receipts can be 
emailed directly to you for any 

donations received.  
 

A big thank you to everyone 
who has donated to date. 

TERM DATES  -  2025 

Term 1  
28 January  -  11 April  

Term 2 
28 April  -  27 June  

Term 3 
14 July  -  19 September 

Term 4 
6 October  -  10 December (1/2 Day) 

 
It is that time again….. 

LYNMORE SCHOOL TROPHIES  

presented at  

Prizegiving last year (2023)… 

(Academic and Sport) 

can these please be returned to the 

school office asap. THANKS! 

Calendar Art orders close 
next Monday, 18 November 
 

Follow these instrucƟons to place your order 
online: 

1/. Go to www.kidsartworks.com 
2/. Use the Entrance Code: KZ1280 
3/. Enter your child's room & name 

when prompted 

 

SECOND HAND 
UNIFORM 

We have a  
 number of 

school jerseys  
FOR SALE 

at the  
School office. 

 
$5.00 each 

 
Please call in and 

view... 



 
 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION... 

 
 
 



 
 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION... 

 
 

 
 

5 top tips for clean hands: 
1. Wash your hands before 

you eat. 
2. Wash your hands with lots 

of soap and water. 
3. Wash your hands after 

you’ve been to the toilet. 
4. Keep your fingernails clean 

and short. 
5. Wash your hands after 

playing outside. 

Do you have any younger siblings that are about to start school? 
If you have any younger brothers or sisters that will be starting at  
Lynmore School this year, please pop into the office to pick up an  
enrolment form or email karen.belt@lynmore.school.nz so we can add 
them to our future enrolment list. We really appreciate having  
enrolments completed at least a term in advance.  For any queries, 
please pop into the office and see Mary-Anne. 

 

Brown Shopping Bags FUNDRAISER  
Can you please help! 

Yes, we are still collecting them!  This is a school fundraiser and we appreciate your ongo-
ing support. One of our local businesses is after as many brown shopping bags as we can 
supply and pays us per bag! The bags must be clean, nicely folded  “shopping online” 
brown bags.  Thank you! Please bring them to the office! Thank you so much. 

A big thank you to everybody that already does bring them in  -  you are amazing. 

SCHOOL UNIFORM 
Tartan skorts and School Hats 

are available at the School 
Office. 

 

Tartan Skorts  
(sizes 4  -  12)  -  $37.00 

(Bigger sizes can be  
made to order!) 

 
School Hats (sizes S, M and L)  -  

$12.00 

If you need to  
contact the  

School Dental  
Service 

please phone:  
027 512 7281 

 
2024 TERM DATES 

 
Term 4 

 

14 October  -  13 December 
 

2025  -  Term 1 starts on  
Tuesday, 28th January 



2024 TERM DATES 
Term 1  

30 January -  12 April 
 

Term 2 
30 April  -  5 July  

 
Term 3 

22 July  -  27 September 
 

Term 4 
14 October  -  13 December 

 
 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION... 

 

LYNMORE SCHOOL APP 
Download the Lynmore School App and receive notifications for all your favourite 

sports direct to your phone! Details for the App are on the Lynmore School 
Website or at this link here: 

https://www.lynmore.school.nz/1/pages/8-lynmore-school-app 

If you have any sports enquiries contact Catherine Donovan Email: 
Sports@Lynmore.school.nz 

 Screening for students... 
 

As a school, we are working to remove as many barriers as possible that 
impact on student learning.  
 

Within our school, this looks like carrying out on-going screening to look 
at characteristics relating to various needs (including, but not limited to, 
dyslexic characteristics, reading, writing and math barriers, Irlens  
characteristics and auditory/visual characteristics).  
 

If any characteristics or barriers from these screens need to be further 
delved into, we will be in contact with you.  
 

Ngā mihi,  
 
Lisa Groot 
Deputy Principal / SENCO 
Lynmore School  
Te Kura ō Ōwhatiura 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION! 



 
 

BOT REPORT... 

 
 

 



 
 

BOT REPORT... 

 
 

 



 
 

BOT REPORT... 

 
 

 



 
 

BOT REPORT... 

 
 

 



 
 

BOT REPORT... 

 
 

 



 
 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION... 

 
 

 
 



 
 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION... 

 
 

 
 



 
 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION... 

 
 

 
 



 
 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION... 

 
 

 
 



 
 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION... 

 
 

 
 



 
 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION... 

 
 



 
 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION... 

 
 

GIFTS can be left at the  
LYNMORE SCHOOL OFFICE 



 
 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION... 

 
 

 
 



 
 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION... 

 
 

 
 



 
 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION... 

 
 

 
 



 
 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION... 

 
 

 
 



 
 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION... 

 



Proudly sponsoring the Lynmore 
School PC4L Principal Awards 

Opening Hours  
8am—3pm Weekdays 
8am—3.30pm Weekends 

 

 

ARE YOU INTERESTED IN SUPPORTING OUR SCHOOL BY ADVERTISING ON THE BACK OF OUR NEWSLETTERS. Please contact Mary-Anne at the school office  -  thanks! 

Rotorua Central Mall, ROTORUA 

Proudly sponsoring PC4L  

Supporting Lynmore School 

CALENDAR OF SCHOOL EVENTS COMING UP… 
TOMORROW FRIDAY, 15TH NOVEMBER  -   

TEACHER ONLY DAY 
 

· Thursday, 21st November Run, Jump, Throw 
· Friday, 22nd November  Community 2.00pm 
· Monday, 25th November  Rotorua Ahurei 
· Friday, 29th November  Community 2.00pm 

YMCA — Before and After School Care  (based at Lynmore School Hall) 
For more information please email oscar.waikato@ymcahamilton.org.nz 

Or call 07 8382529! 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS / TERM DATES 

PLEASE SUPPORT THESE BUSINESSES THAT SUPPORT US! 
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1153 Arawa 
Street, 

ROTORUA 
 

07 3437003 


